






































Status: Not Complete

Discussion: The OFP agrees with the recommendation but has not begun work to date. The
estimated completion date for having uniform policies and/or procedures for addressing, recording,
and following up on complaints received is June 30, 2013.

Bureau Observation: Several significant changes have been made to increase the training and
recording of food-borne illness complaint follow-up as noted above at “Procedures for gathering
evidence in matters related to food-borne illness outbreaks are not always followed and such
procedures should be reviewed to ensure that they are necessary in addressing the actual risk of a
disease.” Also, the addition of a Quality Assurance Unit will help ensure policies and procedures
remain up to date. The Bureau finds it reasonable that the OFP will address this finding before the
fiscal year end.

The OFP, in calculating the Federal reimbursement amount for FDA-required
inspections, has been using non-current wage information. As a result, the OFP
has been understating payroll costs in its reimbursement calculation,
consequently receiving less money in Federal reimbursements than it is entitled.
[Finding 17]

Recommendation: For all future FDA reimbursement calculations, the OFP should be using the
Salary and Wage Projection File produced by the State Budget Office. It should also be used for
the upcoming fiscal year when calculating the projected cost of performing the FDA contract
inspections.

Status: Completed

Discussion: The Bureau obtained the fiscal year 2013 FDA reimbursement calculation and the
Salary, Wage, and Projection file. The schedules obtained and the calculation of Federal
reimbursement has been updated to include more up to date salary and wage data. The amounts
used appear reasonable as based on the SWP file received from the State of Rhode Island Budget
Office.
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